## **SAT March 13, 2021**

Acalanes High School is hosting the March 13<sup>th</sup> SAT National Exam Administration as a National Testing Center for students who have registered on College Board. Registration is closed and our testing center is at capacity. Due to COVID regulations, we had to modify our capacity and are only able to administer the exam to students who are registered on their College Board account. The registration has been updated due to capacity limitations, so please double check your registration on College Board prior to the exam date.

For students who are registered to take the exam at Acalanes on March 13<sup>th</sup>, please arrive to your assigned testing location at 7:45am. No one will be admitted after 8:00am. Room assignments will be available and posted on the Counseling Office Window, Collaboration Center Window, bulletin board next to the Cafeteria, and in the Daily Don and AHS Homepage beginning March 9<sup>th</sup>.

All students must bring a print out of their SAT Registration Ticket, valid ID (current school year ID, driver's license, state ID, or passport all okay), two #2 pencils, and face mask. Any student that does not have their SAT Registration Ticket, Valid ID, or face mask will not be admitted to the exam – no exceptions. Food and drink are not permitted to be consumed in the testing room or during testing. Students should eat a large breakfast or bring a snack that can fit in their pocket. Water can be left at the front of the room and consumed outside during a break period. Students are discouraged from bringing backpacks and personal items including cell phones. Anyone brining these items will have them placed in the front of the testing room and will not have access to them during the exam. Cell phones and smart devices are not allowed to be used during the exam or on break periods. If the proctor suspects cell phone or smart device usage the examinee will be dismissed and their score will be cancelled.

Testing rooms will exceed no more than fifteen students with one proctor. All testing rooms have properly updated air ventilation, will abide by social distancing guidelines, all students and proctors must wear masks, and sanitation wipes and stations are available and will be encouraged to be used throughout the exam. Students should self-screen prior to arrival and complete the <u>electronic screening here</u>. Anyone experiencing COVID-like symptoms or who may have been exposed within the past two weeks should not come to the exam. Only students who are registered to take the exam are permitted to be on campus. Students should leave campus promptly after the end of their exam.

Please contact Hannah Welling at hwelling@auhsdschools.org with any questions.